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CALENDAR 
 
Stated Meeting is the 2nd Thursday of every month, beginning 
at 7:00pm with a dinner beforehand, starting around 6:00. 
Please be sure to call the Lodge to reserve a seat for dinner 
if you plan to attend. 
 
Hall Board Meetings on the 1st Thursday at 6:30pm with the 
Master, Sr. Warden,  Jr. Warden, Secretary, Hall board 
President, and Treasurer. Please remember that these are 
open to all Lodge Members. 
 
 

Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge #32 
F.&A.M. 

 

 

 

THIS MONTH IN MASONIC 
HISTORY 

 

1-Jul 

On this date in 1964, Roscoe 
Pound, a Masonic scholar and 

the Dean of Harvard Law School, 
died. 

  

On this date in 1989, the Grand 
Lodge of Hawaii was organized 

4-Jul 
On this date in 1781, Robert 

Burns received his 1st degree. 

6-Jul 

On this date (or July 5) in 1830, 
the Grand Lodge of Florida was 

formed 

8-Jul 

On this date in 1789, the Grand 
Lodge of Connecticut was 

formed 

19-Jul 

On this date in 1901, Sir Winston 
Churchill received his 2nd 

degree in Studholme Lodge 
#1591, London. 

21-Jul 

On this date in 1758, the Grand 
Lodge of Scotland granted a 

charter to Fredericksburg Lodge 
in Virginia, the lodge that had 

conferred the Masonic degrees 
on George Washington in 1752 

and 1753. 

  

On this date in 1875, the Grand 
Lodge of South Dakota (Dakota) 

was formed 

27-Jul 
On this date in 1818, the Grand 
Lodge of Mississippi was formed 

Officers for 2012 
 
 
Master 
(916) 337-6753 

Edward Davis (Claudia) 
edhd1200@yahoo.com 

Senior Warden 
(916) 722-4819 

Peter A. Ackeret (Paula) 
ackeret@mac.com 

Junior Warden 
(916) 797-0889 

Tom McCarthy (Katherine) 
tom@goldenspurdrive.com 

Treasurer 
(916) 390-6321 

Bill Pinkerton (Marla) 
bill.pinkerton@comcast.net 

Secretary 
(916) 782-1757 

Tom Krummell, PM (Marcia) 
tomcat5@tomsvw.com 

Chaplain 
(916) 543-5254 

Ollie Guinn (Jean) 
heroe76@aol.com 

Senior Deacon 
(916) 203-6698 

Matt Ackeret, PM (Crystal) 
Matt_pgh32@yahoo.com 

Junior Deacon 
(916) 865-8607 

Barton T. “Bart” Copeland 
bcopeland0@gmail.com 

Marshal 
(916) 276-5019 

Richard M. “Rick” Schafer (Diane) 
rickmschafer@gmail.com 

Senior Steward 
(916) 408-4075 

Daryl Lukas (Jody) 
dlukas@kw.com 

Junior Steward 
(916) 210-6744 

Edward Watters (Corrie) 
ewatters@nightpool.net 

Tiler 
(916) 412-5514 

Fred Flint-Montero, PM (Beth) 
fflintm@yahoo.com 

Officers Coach 
(916) 434-9139 

Allen Cuenca, PM (Jocelyn) 
allencuenca@sbcglobal.net 

Inspector (406th MD)   
(916) 719-4370                      

Will Parker, PM 
wmjilad56@msn.com 
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FROM THE EAST 

 

Hello Everyone, 

Set your calendar for the July stated meeting 
when we will be presenting Bro. Charlie Raglan 
with his Golden Veteran Award.  Bro. Charlie 
was raised in Golden Empire Lodge No. 733 on 
December 2, 1960.  (Golden Empire Lodge 
consolidated with Capital City Lodge No. 499.) 
 

Our stated meeting was very well attended with 

lots of sideliners! It was great to see so many 

visitors!  It must be all the good food that the girls 

from DeReimer Assembly are putting together. 

Thanks to them for all their wonderful dinners. 

Penryhn Chapter of OES had another successful 

Bake Sale. Thanks to everyone who supported 

Eastern Star Chapter. Special thanks to Bro. John 

Moore! 

We had a positive ballot for Mr. Steven Bruce, 

who is scheduled to receive his 1st Degree on 7/26. 

Wor. Will Parker will be sitting in the East! Let’s 
all be there to support and welcome Mr. Bruce into 

our craft, and show him what Masonry is all about. 

Remember that our Brothers from Fernley, NV., 

will be here for our July meeting. Let’s have a 
good turnout for them as well! 

Thanks to Wor. Allen Cuenca for his informative 

report on the Boys Scouts and our connection to 

them in Lincoln. 
~Ed Davis, Master~ 

 

 

 

FROM THE WEST 

 

Greetings from the West, 

 

 

July is upon us and so is the summer heat.  

July also brings the DeMolay Leadership 

Conference in Sonora (known as DLC).  Each 

year, the Northern California DeMolay 

Association puts on a week-long leadership 

retreat for DeMolays -- some of whom come 

from as far away as Arizona and Canada.  

During the week, the young men learn about 

project planning, budgeting, and personal 

responsibility. 

 

Also, there is a shorter retreat called SLC for 

sweethearts (members of Jobs and Rainbows 

who act as liaisons between the youth 

groups).  It is also held in Sonora and teaches 

many of the same important lessons. 

 

I was lucky to attend DLC several times as a 

DeMolay and will return this year for my 

second year on staff.  As such, I will be 

unavailable the first week of July, but will most 

certainly have great stories to share when I 

get back. 

 

Until then, I encourage you to visit and support 

our local youth groups. 

 

~Peter Ackeret, Senior Warden~ 

 

FROM THE SOUTH 

 My Brothers, 
 

Let us celebrate the birth of our great 
nation throughout the year, not just on the Fourth 
of this month. 
 
Also, I have over two cords of oak cut to length but 
not split free to the brother(s) who come to my 
place to haul it away. Call me at 916-257-9615. 
 
I look forward to sitting in lodge with you. 
 
        ~Tom McCarthy, Junior Warden~ 

 
 

 
From the Editor 

 
 Are you tired of only 

seeing the 
Trestleboard in   
Black & White? 
 

 Do you want to have 
it days before the mail arrives? 

 
 Ever wish you could have clickable 

links right in the text of the articles? 
 

 Are you looking for a way to read it on 
the go, on your Kindle, Tablet, or I-
Phone? 

Why not get our monthly Trestleboard 
delivered to your email? Just send an email to 
marc.nocerino@gmail.com and I’ll add you to 
our list of brethren that receive the electronic 
version in PDF format. 

And don’t forget to check out our official 
website, where you can find back-issues of the 
Trestleboard, at: www.mastermason.com/PGH32 
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Worthy Matron 
Corrie Schroder                         
(916)  201-4909                           
bwitch@psyber.com                                            

Penrhyn Chapter No. 159 
Penrhyn Masonic Temple 
2nd Tuesday, at 7:30 PM 

Worthy Patron 
Steve Schroder 
(530) 637-5214 

steven_schroder@heald.edu    http://Penrhyn.nightpool.net/ 
Newsletter for July, 2012 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers; 
I want to thank everyone who attended our meeting; our members, and visitors. We always have more fun when we have side-liners. I would like to 
thank Sister Jessica Jopson for planning and organizing our Party Night. I hope everyone had a good time. 
Also, we had the Official Visit of our Deputy Grand Matron Waynette Trovato. I would like to thank Sister Annette Segura for being our unvouched-for 
visitor. Sister Sandy Jopson did an excellent job on her Associate Conductress work. We also balloted on a new member from Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge 
Brother Edward Watters. The Star Points did an excellent job as well. Edward’s initiation will be at our September meeting (September 11 @ 7:30pm), 
which is also Brothers’ Night. We are still dressing in Western clothes, even though it is initiation. 
Please remember that the Annual Potluck Picnic at Alice Epperson’s House is on August 14, 2012 at 6pm. Please bring enough to share, and if you plan 
to bring a large group, please contact Alice so she can set out more tables and chairs. Remember Everyone AND Anyone is welcome, it is a great way 
to introduce people to Eastern Star and maybe get new members. We currently have 85 members. 
If you have not already done so, please contact our Associate Matron Claudia Davis or Associate Patron Ed Davis to see what you can do to help them 
next year. Sister Claudia and Brother Ed are “first-timers” and I know they would appreciate any assistance you are willing and able to give them. 
 
Star Love, Corrie Schroder 
 
Thank You:  Thank you to all the members who participated in the Alice in Wonderland Talent Show for Party Night.  Thank you for all your support 
and all your hard work getting ready.  Jessica Jopson. 
 
Circle of Concern:  Sister Mani has sent “thinking of you” cards to:  Elaine Maroney, Mary Wise, Sandra Miller and Sallie Kerr.  Also, please keep 
Sarah Reynolds and her new baby in your thoughts and prayers, as the baby has yet to come home from the hospital (Sister Barbara too!)  Be sure to 
contact Sister Mani Holcomb if you know of a member who needs a card.   
 
Important Dates: 
June 26, 2012 – Merri-Hearts @ 7:00pm – Everyone is Welcome – Final preparations for Tina Spriggs’ Grand Organist Luncheon 
July 21, 2012 – Tina Spriggs’ Grand Organist Reception at the Elks Lodge in Auburn, located at 195 Pine St, Auburn, at 7:30 PM.  RSVP’s are a 
MUST to Tina Spriggs at (530) 913-1694 or grandorganist2012@gmail.com. 
July 22, 2012 – Reception for Jan McPherson, Grand Esther. 
August 14, 2012 – Our annual potluck picnic at Alice Epperson’s home, 6:00 PM.  Any and all are welcome, bring something to share. 
August 26, 2012 – Initiation practice, 3:00pm.  ALL  OFFICERS  REQUIRED. 
September 11, 2012 – Next regular Chapter meeting 7:30 pm, Brothers’ Night and Initiation.  Dress – Western for everyone. 
 
July Birthdays:  1 – Nick Zeri & Tabitha Reynolds; 2 – Rosanne Schroder; 31 – Michele Cook. 
July Anniversaries:  4 – Dorothy & Joe Kimmel; 9 – Sandy & Dave Jopson; 21 Sandra & Gary Skellenger; 25 Yvonne Carothers & John Reider;       
29 – Frank & Maxine Law. 
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Independence Day

5

6:30 PM Penrhyn Hall 
Board monthly meeting

6 7
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7:30 PM Penrhyn Gold 
Hill stated meeting

Visitors from Fernley 
Lodge arrive to visit!

13 14

15 16 17

Scottish Rite has NO 
stated meeting this 
month.
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No DSI (MOA) 
meeting this month

26

7:00 PM PGH 32:  1st 
Degree, Mr. Steven 
Bruce
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